BULLETIN ANNOUNCEMENTS 2025 You may cut, paste, edit or change the font and size of these announcements for use in your bulletin. Help promote this special collection for our retired diocesan priests on Good Shepherd Sunday. Letter from Bishop Persico Available online if you want to include in the Easter bulletin April 20 or in the bulletin the weekend of April 26 & 27 or May 3 & 4.
For weekend of April 26 & 27 OUR RETIRED DIOCESAN PRIESTS: In two weeks, we will have our annual Good Shepherd Collection in our parish to assist with the needs of caring for our retired diocesan priests. There is a special need to assist them with the escalating health care costs and long-term care expenses. As more priests become eligible to retire from active ministry in the next few years, our Priest Retirement Plan will need additional funds to cover their future needs. Please consider a generous gift to the annual Diocesan Good Shepherd Collection on the weekend of May 10 & 11. Use the special envelope provided or any envelope and mark on it– “Good Shepherd Collection.”
 For weekend of May 3 & 4: The Good Shepherd Collection allows each of us to show our gratitude and support of those priests who have cared for us and our spiritual needs and faithfully served our parishes. The collection for Retired Religious in December does not benefit our Diocesan priests. Prayerfully reflect this week on how you can best respond in support of the needs of our Diocesan Retired Priests. Use the special collection envelope for the Good Shepherd Collection. Please return next weekend or drop it off at the Parish Office.
 For weekend of May 10 & 11: GOOD SHEPHERD COLLECTION This weekend all parishes and missions in the Diocese of Erie are taking a special collection to support the needs of our retired Diocesan priests. This special collection will assist those dedicated priests who are elderly, seriously ill or incapacitated, and in need of supplementary assistance for expenses such as non-insured medical costs, nursing home and long-term care assistance. As the number of retired priests increases in the upcoming years, the Priest Retirement Plan will need additional funding to cover future needs. Your generosity will make a difference in the lives of priests who have served faithfully and serve now as a “thank you” for their many years of faithful service. Help provide them the same love and generosity they provided for us for generations.           
 Following the Collection For weekend for May 17 & 18: THANK YOU FROM PRIESTS Last weekend, our parish took a special collection to support our retired diocesan priest fund. We appreciate your generous response to share in the care of those faithful priests who have ministered to your spiritual needs. Your priests truly appreciate your support and thank you for contributing, $________ to the 2025 Good Shepherd Collection for Erie Diocesan Retired Priests. If you would like to add your support to this collection, you may still return the special collection envelope for Good Shepherd in upcoming collections or mail to the Parish Office. You may also send to Office of Finance for the Diocese of Erie, please make notation for Good Shepherd Collection on the check or envelope. Online contributions can be made from the Diocesan webpage https://www.eriercd.org/Good-Shepherd-Collection-materials.html 
VANCO is available for secure online giving with a credit or debit card. The Catholic Foundation of the Diocese of Erie also has an Endowment for Clergy Health and Welfare if you would like to remember a special priest with a gift or bequest to this Diocesan Endowment to benefit our priests.
